
From: David B. Koch, P.E.      Date: 8 April, 2025 
 
To: City of Bexley, Ohio, Board of Control 
 
Subject: City of Bexley 2025 Sidewalk Improvements, Recommendation for Contract 
Award 
 
Members of the Board, 
 
I have completed the analysis of the bids received for the City of Bexley 2025 Sidewalk 
Improvements Project. The bid package contained a base bid for a list of sidewalk panels 
to be removed and replaced that is conducted annually for one third of the City of 
Bexley (Eastern third for 2025) plus a bid alternate for installing a drainage improvement 
in the Remington/Stanwood Alley, North of Broad Street and South of Denver Avenue. 
 
After reviewing the bids, contractor qualifications, references and other criteria I 
recommend that the City of Bexley consider awarding the contract to G&G Concrete 
Construction, LLC as the lowest and best bid. Their total bid price of Four Hundred Three 
Thousand One Hundred Fifty-Seven Dollars and No cents ($403,157.00) for all the work 
described in the bid documents for the base bid and alternate bid is approximately six 
percent (6%) higher than the Engineer’s Estimate ($380,216.00) for this work and appears 
to be fair and reasonable.  
 
Please review the supporting bid tabulation and bid proposal checklist. 
 
Upon receiving your approval, a Notice of Award will be prepared for your signature and 
then forwarded to G&G Concrete Construction, LLC.  Upon receiving their signatures, I 
will then forward the contract documents for your review and approval. 
 
Please call me at (614) 949-8102 if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
David B. Koch, P.E. 
City Engineer 
 
Approved By: City of Bexley Board of Control 
 
 
 
                          /          /                   
Benjamin Kessler   Date    
Chair     


